W. D. Hartley Elementary School
Minutes
March 7, 2023

The meeting was called to order by Principal Nikki Appelquist at 3:15 p.m.
Present at the meeting were:  Principal Appelquist, Rachel McKinney, Kim Arnold, Sarah Schotten, Richard Dow, Linda Villadoniga, Catherine Growick, Emily Davis and Jodie Kaplinger.  School Board Member Jennifer Carroll was also in attendance.
Mr. Dow moved to accept the February 7, 2023, minutes.  Linda Villadoniga seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously.
Ms. Appelquist reported that the SAC balance is $9,452.54.
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT	
We have received some grant money which will be used to fund an Afterschool STEM club for grades 2 and 3 and provide math tutoring.  The funds will also be used to fund a 2-week summer STEM camp, 2 1-week summer Kids College Camp, and 2 1-week Art Program camps for K-4 grade.  There will no cost for students to attend these camps.
PTO UPDATES
A. WDH will celebrate Staff Appreciation Week the week of March 27-31.  There will be some goodies passed out;
B. The next PTO meeting will be held on March 23 at 5 p.m.  All American Martial Arts will provide an exhibition;
C. The Boosterthon/Fun Run will be on Thursday morning, March 9;
D. Field Day will take place on March 30 and 31.  It will be by grade levels.
ST. JOHNS COUNTY PUBLIC LIBRARY UPDATE
	Sarah Schooten announced that there is a new Youth Services Librarian.  Her name is Lisa Calvert.  There are a number of activities for school aged children available at the SE Branch of the Library,

Ms. Appelquist reminded us that the next meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 4, 2023.  We will be discussing the SAC Survey Results and the distribution of Recognition Funds.
Catherine Growick moved to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 3:24 p.m.

Respectfully submitted
Linda Villadoniga, for Ashley Denman

 
